
 

MINUTES OF THE PARK CITY COMMISSION  
SPECIAL CALLED AUDIO-VIDEO TELECONFERENCE MEETING 

PARK CITY, KENTUCKY 
June 30, 2021 

 
  
The Board of Commissioners, City of Park City Kentucky, met in a Special Called 
Audio-Video Teleconference session on Wednesday, June 30, 2021 at City Hall in Park 
City Kentucky, Commissioners personal audio-video teleconferencing by Zoom, and the 
meeting being live streamed on the Park City Face book page. 
 
Mayor Poteet determined that a quorum was present by a roll call vote with the following 
Commissioners present and connected to the teleconference: Commissioner Burgess, 
Commissioner Hogan, and Commissioner Scavo. 
Commissioner Hayden was absent. 
Mayor Poteet called the meeting to order. 
 
ORDINANCE NO. 2105: FY 2020 / 2021 BUDGET AMENDMENT 
 
A proposed Ordinance was presented for the second time, and caused to be read for 
the second time. 
Motion by Commissioner Burgess, and seconded by Commissioner Scavo, to approve 
Ordinance No. 2105, as presented. 
Discussion: Mayor Poteet discussed that there had been some unforeseen 
expenditures since the first reading of the Amended Budget, and asked City Clerk 
Bunnell to review those changes by reading the read the Amended FY 20/21 Budget. 
Clerk Bunnell read the amended budget amounts. 
Motion by Mayor Poteet, and seconded by Commissioner Burgess, to approve the FY 
20/21 Budget Amendment as Amended. 
Roll Call Vote: Burgess – Yea, Scavo – Yea, Poteet – Yea. 
Motion passed. 
Mayor Poteet then called for a vote, on Ordinance No. 2105, as Amended. 
Roll Call Vote: Burgess – Yea, Scavo – Yea, Poteet – Yea. 
Motion passed. 
 
 
TOURIST & CONVENTION COMMISSION REIMBURSEMENT 
 
Mayor Poteet reported that the Park City Tourist & Convention Commission had 
provided funding for the Old Dixie/J Brown Road Sidewalk Project.  The project came in 
under the estimated costs, and after consideration of the percentage of the cost for that 
section of the project, there was a savings generated.  He attended their recent 
meeting, and presented the Tourist & Convention Commission with the proposal to 
redirect the funds to paving the front parking lot at Bell’s Tavern Park.  



 

The City has since received a letter from the Tourist & Convention Commission that the 
remaining funds are returned to them, and that the City was invited to reapply for the 
funds at their August meeting. 
 
Discussion. 
Motion by Commissioner Scavo, and seconded by Commissioner Burgess, to 
return/reimburse the funds as requested.  The amount is $16,400.00 
Roll Call Vote: Burgess – Yea, Scavo – Yea, Poteet – Yea. 
Motion passed. 
 
 
 
 
ANNOUNEMENTS 
 
Mayor Poteet announced that City Hall would be Closed on Monday, July 5th for the July 
4th Holiday. 
 
City Commission meeting will be Tuesday, July 6, 2021 at 6 PM at City Hall. 
 
 
 
______________________________________   
Mayor, Larry Poteet  
 
 
ATTEST: ______________________________          
City Clerk, Bobby Bunnell 


